
 

March 23, 2020 
 
 
 
To:  SWANA members and others in the solid waste industry: 
 
As communities and companies throughout the United States and Canada respond to the Coronavirus 
pandemic, SWANA will continue to provide assistance to its members and the waste industry. 
 
A growing number of states and localities are issuing orders identifying certain industries as “essential” 
during the pandemic, and these orders typically include the solid waste industry and other categories of 
employees who may be SWANA members. In those locations, employees and contractors may need to 
demonstrate proof to law enforcement personnel or others that they work in an essential industry. Attached 
is a template letter that employers can customize to their needs and provide to employees and contractors. 
The letter should be on agency/company letterhead and include a contact person and a telephone number 
to call. The contact person should be familiar with the applicable emergency declarations.  
 
Employees and contractors should carry the customized letter with them at all times, and particularly when 
they are going to or from work. Several waste industry employees in California in their personal vehicles 
were stopped on their way to work by law enforcement personnel late last week, but fortunately their 
employer had created a letter similar to the attached and the employees were able to show that letter and 
proceed to their places of employment. 
 
This letter is intended to allow workers to demonstrate that they work in a job category identified as an 
essential service, including solid waste and recycling operations. It should not be used for any other 
purpose or by employees that are not actively supporting these operations. 
 
In addition, attached is a notification document for solid waste employers and others to place in their work 
vehicles to demonstrate they are covered by recent emergency order guidance. It cites the Department of 
Homeland Security’s Cybersecurity & Infrastructure Security Agency, March 19, 2020 memo that identifies 
workers engaged in the removal, storage, and disposal of residential and commercial solid waste and 
hazardous waste as essential infrastructure workers.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact Jesse Maxwell at jmaxwell@swana.org or me at dbiderman@swana.org if 
you have any questions about this letter, or need assistance responding to the Coronavirus pandemic. 
Please stay safe and healthy.  
 
 
 
David Biderman 
Executive Director and CEO 
Solid Waste Association of North America 
dbiderman@swana.org 
 


